
To Dan Gjerde and Mendocino County Board of Supervisors,  

  

Dear BOS- Please do not create a psychiatric unit on Whitmore Lane in a neighborhood which has 

already been sold to another developer for a new development -despite a water shortage -of 180 

planned homes. I realize there is a used building which used to be a care facility on Whitmore .However 

a psychiatric unit should have space around it not be in a highly populated neighborhood. There are 

many fields  available that are not near to homes throughout the valley. What about the Masonite area- 

the Talmage area?  I certainly would hate it after 30 years of living here - to have my home directly in 

the path of this plan. Sincerely cassie gibson 


